P.O. Box 500 Homer, New York 13077-0500

Director of Physical Education and Athletics

Michael Carboine (607) 749-1213

December 14, 2017

Mr. Steve Franco Bailey Place Insurance 2 N. Main Street Cortland, NY 13045

Dear Mr. Franco,

On behalf of the Homer Physical Education and Athletic departments, I would like to thank you for your generous donation to the district in the amount of \$2,145.98. This donation will enable us to upgrade our current Elementary School gymnasium main backboards!

As you know, that gymnasium is used extensively by our students as well as the Homer Recreation Department programs. This improvement will certainly be a positive enhancement for our facilities and I am looking forward to seeing those new backboards in action.

Thank you once again for thinking of us here in Homer!

Sincerely,

Michael Carboine

Director of Physical Education and Athletics

Cc: Homer Board of Education

Nancy Ruscio, Superintendent

Mike Falls, Assistant Superintendent for Management -

Jim McGory, Elementary Principal Scott Cavellier, Director of Facilities